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TAP REWARD EXCURSION 
The TAP squad participated in their annual reward excursion on Wednesday 18th, Thursday 19th and Friday 

20th November. On the Wednesday the squad participated in Laser Skirmish, Water skiing/Aquapark and 

Lawn Bowls. The Thursday the squad climbed Mt Coolum in the morning before cooking up a buffet break-

fast. We quickly packed up and drove to Noosa to participate in Mountain Biking at Tewantin State Forest.  

With lunch on Noosa River the squad took part in a kayaking session in what turned out to be difficult condi-

tions. Each student displayed excellent behaviour and stepped up with their duties making sure they cooked 

and cleaned when their group was called upon.  The last day of the excursion was a day at Dreamworld with 

student screaming and running around the park. Well done to the TAP squad for your efforts in 2015 and 

have a great Christmas and New Year break. 

Regards 

Nathan Williams     
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From the Principal 
 

Mr Greg Smith 
 

 

 

We have recently been informed that Celene Wallis has had her HSC major work Solace selected to be in-

cluded in ARTEXPRESS 2016 (Art Gallery of NSW, Glasshouse Port Macquarie). From 9,033 students who 

submitted Bodies of Works for the HSC Visual Arts Examination only 442 students were nominated for AR-

TEXPRESS. We are very proud of Celene’s achievement and congratulate her and her teacher Ms Duncalfe. 

 

Mr William’s Engineering Challenge teams competed at Kingscliff High School in week 9. They needed to 

build a bridge using no more than 250g of supplied material and 2m of string, tested to failure, with the 

bridge supporting the greatest weight winning. Banora Point High School took out both first and second 

place. Congratulations to Mr Williams and the students for their great efforts. 

 

2015 has finished on a very note with both BraveArts and our Japanese Study Tour in week 9. BraveArts 

again showcased the wonderful talent and programs that our creative and performing arts students and staff 

are involved in. A large amount of work goes into this every year and the staff and students are to be con-

gratulated on their efforts once again. Attendance to the BraveArts night is almost a packed house and it is 

always very comforting and reassuring to see family, friends and ex-students coming along to watch. 

The Japanese Study Tour concluded today and was another great success thanks to the work of Sheridan 

Hargreaves, Annie Taylor (homestays) and all of the staff, students and community members who assisted. It 

has become a highlight of our term 4 organisation and the school looks forward to the tour each year. Once 

again it was of mutual benefit to both our students and our Japanese visitors, with each school learning 

more about the other country’s culture. 

 

Our Year 6 orientation program was held last week. The students all seemed to have enjoyed the day, be-

come more familiar with our school and hopefully made them feel more comfortable about the transition 

from primary school to high school. We have the largest intake of year 7 students in many years with over 

one hundred students expected at the start of 2016. 

 

Most of our staff have completed extra training during the year as part of an alternative program to school 

development days 4 and 5. This was approved by our Director during term 1. They have done this after work 

in half day sessions on Monday afternoons. These staff therefore will not be at school on Thursday 17th and 

Friday 18th December. Office and the principal will still be at school on those days should you have any in-

quiries.  

 

I take this opportunity, on behalf of our school, to wish our entire school community a very merry Christmas 

and an enjoyable holiday season. Thank you for your wonderful support during 2015.  
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T5 BRIDGE BUILDING COMPETITION 
 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

1ST - Yuji Edwards, Harry Maxwell - with a weight of 284.1 Kg. 

2ND - Kyle Mayne and Brock Watson with243.36 KG. 

 
The students were competing against Stage 5 students so this is an outstanding effort . The students 

have been working on their bridge building skills all term in class and some after school time. This is a 

great achievement for the boys! BPHS won this competition in 2012  at the first T5 Bridge Building 

Competition.  

The strength for weight ratio of this bridge was 1320 to 1 this means for every gram of wood the 

bridge held 1.32 kg. 

 

Thankyou to the teams and to Mr Williams for his enthusiasm and hard work in getting the teams 

ready to participate and win !! 
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As you may be aware Banora Point High School coordinated a mufti day on 

Tuesday 24 November to raise awareness of domestic violence and the ex-

treme importance of positive relationships. 

Many students, administrative, executive and teaching staff got amongst the 

theme wearing white and donated to help raise money and awareness for 

such a great cause. Thank you to those who contributed to making a differ-

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCJS75IfTnckCFaV0pgodSDIP_A&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.12wbt.com%2Fblog%2Fcommunity%2Fwhite-ribbon-day-lets-end-violence-women%2F&psig=AFQjCNHzxhNJmC-ps7JUbgHw
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RESEARCHING, WRITING AND REFERENCING WORKSHOP  

SOUTHERN CROSS UNIVERSITY 
On Friday, the 20th of November, 27 Yr 12 HSIE students attended Southern Cross University to undertake a 

researching, writing and referencing workshop. The workshop was designed to enhance those skills, which 

are essential for students to succeed, not only in their HSC but also when they transition into TAFE or uni-

versity. 

The sessions were run by Kayleen Wardell, who is the law liaison librarian and Vivien Walsh, who is a lectur-

er in the ‘Preparing for Success’ program. Both presenters are based at the Lismore Campus. 

The workshop was held in one of the Gold Coast SCU computer labs. This allowed the students to navigate 

free online resources and practice effective research strategies. The students were thoroughly engaged and 

they found the activities that they completed extremely valuable. 

I would like to thank Kayleen and Vivien for the time and effort they put into preparing and presenting their 

sessions but I would also like to especially pass my appreciation onto Jane Gilmour, who organised for our 

students to attend the workshop. Finally, I would also like to thank the wonderful students that I took to 

SCU. Once again you were amazing am-

bassadors for Banora Point High School. 

 

Kim Clurey 

HSIE teacher. 

SPORTING EXCELLENCE 
One of our rising sporting stars and Talented Athlete squad member Bindi Ware has achieved excellence at the recent 

Pacific School Games in Adelaide. Bindi’s results demonstrate her outstanding ability in the pool and the Pacific 

School Games wrap up what has been a very successful year for Bindi. The Pacific School games have students repre-

senting all states and territories and also students representing the Pacific Rim countries.     

Bindi achieved top 5 results in all her 8 events and smashed some of her personal best times in a number of events. 

Well done Bindi on your achievements!  

Mr Williams 

INDIVIDUAL EVENTS 

50m Free 4th PB 

400 Free 5th PB 

50 Fly 3rd PB 

100 Fly 1st PB 

TEAM EVENTS  

4 x 50m free 2nd   

4 x 100free 2nd   

4 x 50m medley 4th   

4 x 100m medley 2nd   
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OVERDUE BOOKS 

STUDENTS AND STAFF 

There are a number of overdue library and textbooks that need to be returned to the school ASAP.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please return all staff resource books and/or student text books, novels etc. borrowed from the library ei-

ther straight to the front office team or back to the library directly. 

 

PARENTS: May you please help your children to look for their books at home. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=overdue+books&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Flibguides.tes.tp.edu.tw%2Fservices&ei=MaL_VIBww9_wBY-jgrgL&bvm=bv.87611401,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNHVxmqEBnLzCW3EQrfNqXtdixWBJA&ust=1426125675
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATING 

YEAR 12 STUDENTS, 2015 

ARRIVALS 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATING YEAR 12 STUDENTS, 2015 CONT. 

CARS, BIKES & 

TROOP CARRIERS 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATING YEAR 12 STUDENTS, 2015 CONT. 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATING YEAR 12 STUDENTS, 2015 CONT. 

RED CARPET 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATING YEAR 12 STUDENTS, 2015 CONT. 

RED CARPET 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATING YEAR 12 STUDENTS, 2015 CONT. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Parents, friends and family can purchase these photos and more from www.ambersphotography.com.au 

Thank you Amber for your support. 
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CAREERS NEWS 

WORK EXPERIENCE 
Thank you so much to all the local businesses that have supported our Year 10 students. I got to get out into 

the field to check on the majority of students (45 in total), and I must say I came back to work at the end of 

each day, filled with pride on the glowing reports that their supervisors said about them. Students worked 

hard to secure their own placements and these varied from Mechanics to Veterinary Surgeries, Holistic Heal-

ing to Restaurants, Child Care Centres to Archaeology, Primary Schools to Journalism, Retail Shops to Golf 

Courses. This is such a wonderful effort and achievement from all Year 10 students; you are a credit to your-

selves, the community and Banora Point High School. Here is a snapshot of some our students hard at work. 

MERRY CHRISTMAS! 

Jess Dreyer. 

 

TRISTAN McLACHLAN 

PLACEMENT: SureStop Automotive 

3/52 Lawrence Dr, Nerang 

DUTIES: Cleaning & Assisting Tradesmen  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHELSEA McKENZIE & REBECCA SPENCER 

PLACEMENT: Little Angels World of Learning, 

17 Covent Gardens Way, Banora Point 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTOPHER WALKDEN 

PLACEMENT: M & T Walker Engineering 

 17 Industry Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Observing Principals of Engineering  

 

 

ARON WATT - HUGGINS 

PLACEMENT: Kingscliff Cycle Centre  

3/110 Marine Parade, Kingscliff 

DUTIES: Fixing and Selling Bikes 
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CAREERS NEWS 

WORK EXPERIENCE CONT. 
 

 

 

BROOKE THOMPSON 

PLACEMENT: GoodStart Early Learning Centre  

53-55 Greenway Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Supporting educators in room areas. 

 

 

 

 

MAHA BALA 

PLACEMENT: Bundle O Books,  

116 Griffith Street Coolangatta 

DUTIES: Customer Service, Shelving, General Shop Duties 

 

 

 

 

EMILY BAKER-NOBLE 

PLACEMENT: Support Unit, Banora Point High School 

DUTIES: Observation and Assisting Teachers and Aides 

 

 

 

ANNA FAIRLEIGH 

PLACEMENT: Greenway Drive, Vet Hospital  

7 / 12 Greenway Drive Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Observing Consultations,  

Surgical Procedures & General Cleaning 

 
 

 

 

 

SEAN GODWIN 

PLACEMENT: Rachel Hetherington School of Golf 

DUTIES: Set up and Observation of Gold Instruction  

& Club Repairs 
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CAREERS NEWS 

WORK EXPERIENCE CONT. 
 

 

JASMINE BLACKMAN & SOPHIE WHITWAM 

PLACEMENT: Centaur Primary School 

Eucalyptus Drive, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Observations of Classroom Teacher and Assisting  

Students in Small Groups 

 

 

 

JASMIN STOTT 

PLACEMENT: Good Start Early Learning Centre  

53-55 Greenway Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Support educators in room ares 
 

 

 

MADDY PITTORINO, JARED LOCK & GRACE WILLIAMS 

PLACEMENT: Banora Point High School Music Department,  

Cnr Leisure and Eucalyptus Dr, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Tune Instruments, Support Teacher,  

and Tutor Junior Students 

 

 

MADDY COHEN 

PLACEMENT: Cosmos Archaeology  

Unit 1-6, 2 Queen Street, Murwillumbah 

DUTIES: Supervised Cataloguing, Filing, Library  

Work, Scanning 

 

 

KHOBI DONNELLY 

PLACEMENT: Banora Point High School General Assistant 

Cnr Leisure and Eucalyptus Dr, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Assisting Groundsman, Gardening,  

Small Maintenance Tasks 

 

 

 

 

TAHLIA BRATT 

PLACEMENT: Restore Massage & Holistic Therapy  

1069 Gold Coast Highway, Palm Beach 

DUTIES: Marketing, Creative/Artistic Design of Signage,  

Social Media, and Reception 
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CAREERS NEWS 

WORK EXPERIENCE CONT. 
 

 

 

SEAN GODWIN 

PLACEMENT: Barry Horton Golf Shop 

Club Banora, Leisure Drive, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Set up and Observation of Gold Instruction &  

Club Repairs 

 

 

 

 

BRODY WOOD 

PLACEMENT: Cameron Small Builders  

13 Hillcrest Avenue, Banora POint 

DUTIES: Labouring & Concreting  

 

 

 
 

 

JAKE EDWARDS 

PLACEMENT: Banora Point High School Languages Department 

Cnr Leisure and Eucalyptus Dr, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Observe Lesson Preparation, Support Teacher,  

and Tutor Junior Students  

 

 

 

RACHEL MORRIS 

PLACEMENT: Frontline Fences  

9/38 Machinery Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Answering Phones, Recording Details,  

Emailing and Assisting with Quotes 

 

 

RILEY ARCHER 

PLACEMENT: Montezumas  

62 Frank Street, Labrador 

DUTIES: Customer Service and Registers, Menu Ordering,  

Cleaning & Food Preparation 

 

 

TAYLAH MEHEW 

PLACEMENT: Baby Sensory Tweed Heads 

PO Box 259, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Setting up Learning Environments  

and Observing Documentation 
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CAREERS NEWS 

WORK EXPERIENCE CONT. 
 

DAVID LAPARDIN 

PLACEMENT: Victory Ford 

10 – 20 Minjungbal Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Observing Workshop Repairs, Removing Basic Parts, 

 and Cleaning 

 

 

 

SAM MASON 

PLACEMENT: David Fleay Wildlife Park 

 Kabool Road, West Burleigh Heads 

DUTIES: Wildlife Keeper Assistant 

 

 

 

 

SEAN FRANKS 

PLACEMENT: Absolute Workwear  

2 / 43 Greenway Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Customer service and Hanging Stock 

 

 

 

 

SAMANTHA STORER 

PLACEMENT: Montezumas  

62 Frank Street, Labrador 

DUTIES: Customer Service and Registers, Menu Ordering,  

Cleaning & Food Preparation 

 

 

 

EMMA-JAYNE BROWN 

PLACEMENT: Banora Point High School PDHPE FACULTY,  

Cnr Leisure and Eucalyptus Dr, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Sport Orientated Duties, Filing, Photocopying  

and Study Skills 

 

 

TIANE GODDEN 

PLACEMENT: Banora Point High School CAPA FACULTY  

Cnr Leisure and Eucalyptus Dr, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Creative Arts (Dance) Duties, Filing, Photocopying  

and Study Skills 
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CAREERS NEWS 

WORK EXPERIENCE CONT. 

 
 

JAKE DEGIORGIO 

PLACEMENT: The Caravan Clinic  

24 Minjungbal Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Stripping Back and Repairing Caravans 

 

 

RACHEL PRESSER 

PLACEMENT: Gold Coast Mermaids Swimming Club  

Southport Aquatic Centre 

DUTIES: Coaching Beginners, Weekly Reports, and  

Administration of Social Media 
 

 

 

JACKSON AGIUS 

PLACEMENT: Victory Ford 

10 – 20 Minjungbal Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Observing Workshop Repairs, Removing Basic  

Parts and Cleaning 

 

 

 

 

GEORGIA BIRD 

PLACEMENT: Bright Buttons  

Cnr Leisure and Greenway Dr, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Engage in Play Learning and Assist in  

Daily Activities 

 

 

DECLAN TURVEY 

PLACEMENT: SpringMount Services  

2 Oxenford Road, Oxenford 

DUTIES: General Gardening & Cleaning 

 

 

TAROI PEIHOPA 

PLACEMENT: The Caravan Clinic  

24 Minjungbal Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Stripping Back and Repairing Caravans 
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CAREERS NEWS 

WORK EXPERIENCE CONT. 

 
TALLI CLOTHIER 

PLACEMENT: Greenway Drive, Vet Hospital  

7 / 12 Greenway Drive Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Observing Consultations and  

Surgical Procedures & General Cleaning 

 

 

 

 

MAX NORTH 

PLACEMENT: Currumbin Wreckers  

26 Traders Way, Currumbin Waters 

DUTIES: Car Dismantling, Parts Labelling,  

Inventory, Cleaning and Sales 

 

 

IVY PRIOR 

PLACEMENT: Tweed Daily News  

13-17 Rivendell Estate, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Accompanying Journalists and  

Photographers in News Gathering 

 

 

MEKALA KNIGHT 

PLACEMENT: Terranora Public School  

650 Terranora Road, Terranora 

DUTIES: Assistance in Classrooms 
 

 

 

 

BROOKLYN CRAWFORD 

PLACEMENT: MWH Engineering 

Level 3 Lakeside1 Lake Orr Drive, Varsity Lakes 

DUTIES: Engineering Design and Meeting Attendance 

 

 

NATASHA COLLIS 

PLACEMENT: Target  

Tweed Mall Shopping Centre, Tweed Heads 

DUTIES: Tidying, Customer Service 

 and Hanging Clothes 
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CAREERS NEWS 

WORK EXPERIENCE CONT. 

 
PETER COMMINS 

PLACEMENT: Victory Ford 

10 – 20 Minjungbal Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Observing Workshop Repairs,  

Removing Basic Parts, and Cleaning 

 

 

MADDY UITENDAAL 

PLACEMENT: The Conveyancing Leaders  

8 Bay Street, Tweed Heads 

DUTIES: Reception Duties; Filing, Faxing, Mailing,  

Photocopying and Answering Phones 

 

 

HOLLY TODD 

PLACEMENT: Harvey Norman  

Greenway Drive, Tweed Heads South 

DUTIES: Reception Duties; Filing, Faxing, Mailing,  

Photocopying and Answering Phones 

 

 

SHELBY BOUGHTON 

PLACEMENT: Banora Shopping Village Medical Centre  

Cnr Darlington & Leisure Drive, Banora Point 

DUTIES: Observations with Nurse 

THANK YOU TO ALL  

BUSINESSES FOR YOUR  

SUPPORT 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiLjNe6_sDJAhXi3KYKHcFfCPYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.theconveyancingleaders.com.au%2F&psig=AFQjCNGox0Vk-yfMJoKIIYRZBGlmW669nA&ust=1449276648281400


21 

Monday 7 December 2015                     On The Waves

CAREERS NEWS CONT. 

EARLY ENTRY RESULTS FOR SOUTHERN CROSS UNIVERSITY  
Thank you to Caitlin Burcher who was in attendance. 
   
ACCESS CERTIFICATES – Language & learning in your Discipline 
 Koby Mooney 
 Tony Wu 
 
STAR Early Entry  
 Carly Alman – Bachelor of Arts 
 Chloe Kendon – Bachelor of Business 
 Drew Jamieson – Bachelor of Biomedical Science 
 Emily Tavinor – Bachelor of Arts 
 Georgia McMillan – Bachelor of Arts 
 Jack Dillon – Bachelor of Science 
 James McCann – Bachelor of Sport & Exercise Science 
 Tony Wu – Bachelor of Business 
 Jordan Morgan – Bachelor of Sport & Exercise Science 
 Joshua Norris – Associate Degree in Health 
 Kaleb Green – Preparing for Success 
 Katelyn Uitendaal – Bachelor of Nursing  
 Kayla North – Bachelor of Creative Arts 

 Kiana de Van Der Schueren – Bachelor of Business in Convention and Event Management 

 Koby Mooney – Bachelor of Information Technology 

 Krystal Stockwell – Bachelor of Arts 

 Kyle Taylor – Bachelor of Information Technology 

 Lachlan Morgan – Bachelor of Sport & Exercise Science 

 Mark Lapardin – Bachelor of Arts 

 Nicholas Fairleigh – Bachelor of Arts 

 Patricia Commins – Bachelor of Nursing 

 Rachael Gardner – Bachelor of Business in Tourism and Hospitality Management 

 Rachel Glen - Bachelor of Sport & Exercise Science 

 Rhiannon Ellis – Bachelor of Creative Arts 

 Sean Robertson – Bachelor of Sport & Exercise Science 

 Teagan Bathie – Bachelor of Nursing 
 

EARLY ENTRY FOR GRIFFITH UNIVERSITY 
Thank you to Maddison Davey who was in attendance.  

   

BIOLOGY Year 11/12 Program 

 Jack Dillon – Bachelor of Psychological Science 

 Jack Koopman – Bachelor of Health Science 

 Rachael Glen – Bachelor of Exercise Science 

 

EXERCISE & SPORTS SCIENCE Year 11/12 Program 

 Drew Jamieson – Bachelor of Nursing 

 James McCann – Bachelor of Exercise Science 

 

GUESTS – Griffith University Early Start to Tertiary Studies 

 Blake Godfrey – Bachelor of Information Technology / Bachelor of Multimedia 
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CAREERS NEWS CONT. 

CONNECT EARLY ENTRY  

 

 Patricia Commins – Bachelor of International Tourism and Hotel Management 

 Nicholas Fairleigh – Bachelor of Arts 

 Annika Lees-Trevitt –/ Bachelor of Arts 

 Georgia McMillan – Bachelor of Multimedia 

 Koby Mooney – Bachelor of Information Technology 

 Krystal Stockwell – Bachelor of Arts 

 Cory Woodhart – Bachelor of Biomedical Science 

 

ALSO 

 

UNIVERSITY OF NEW ENGLAND EARLY ENTRY 
 Jack Dillon -  Bachelor of Agriculture 

 Rhiannon Ellis -  Bachelor of Theatre & Performance 

 

 

LATROBE UNIVERSITY EARLY ENTRY Banora Point High Schools 1st VTAC Applicant 

 Robert Wiseman -  Bachelor of Media and Communications (Journalism) 
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CAREERS NEWS CONT. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

 

James Maxwell and Ryan Bailey in year 11 have now completed 2 Engineering workshops at Griffith Universi-

ty in their High School Engineering Program. For the first workshop, James and Ryan were put into a team to 

compete against 73 other students from various schools in QLD and NSW to build a bridge out of Balsa. The 

boys worked hard and came 1st place overall. The second work shop entailed constructing an electronic cir-

cuit on a printed circuit board.  

 

These boys are now eligible to proceed to Stage 2 of the Program in Semester 1 in Year 12 2016 

and securing themselves guaranteed entry into an Engineering Degree in 2017. Well Done. 

HEAD START AND BRIGHT STARS  

SOUTHERN CROSS UNIVERSITY 

Congratulations to Year 11 students Koen Sleba, Brandy Peiffer, Breannan Callaghan, Ebony Turvey and 

Luke Russell for being selected to participate in the Head-Start Program and Stephanie Mills for being select-

ed to participate in the Bright Stars Program at the Gold Coast Campus of Southern Cross University for Se-

mester 1 2016. Head-Start Students will attend lectures and tutorials for the “Communications in Organisa-

tion” 1st year University course, and upon successful completion, will be offered entry into one of many de-

grees at Southern Cross University.  

http://scu.edu.au/futurestudents/index.php/147/  

http://scu.edu.au/futurestudents/index.php/147/
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CAREERS NEWS CONT. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

GUEST PROGRAM GRIFFITH UNIVERSITY  
Congratulations to Year 11 students Tiana Whitlam and Haden Bowen for being se-

lected to participate in the GUEST Program at the Gold Coast Campus of Griffith Uni 

versity for Semester 1 2016. Both of these students have aspirations of moving into a 

career in LAW after the HSC, and will be studying a 1st Year University Course, “Foundations of LAW”. Upon successful 

completion of this course, these 2 students will be offered entry into one of the many single or double LAW degrees at Grif-

fith University. https://www.griffith.edu.au/pathways/guests-program  

 
 

 

KINGSCLIFF TAFE OPEN DAY 
Recently, 50 Year 10 students attended the Kingscliff TAFE Campus Open Day. There were many engaging 

activities for students to participate in and they learned a lot, and represented Banora Point High School ex-

tremely well. A list of some of the activities were: 

 Civil Construction -  Students could have a try and look at earth moving machines and a couple of bigger 

machines also. 

 Information Technology -  ‘I.T Playroom and Information’  allowed students to get hands on and have a 

play with computers, software programs and games. 

 Multi Media - Multimedia Films – Students viewed a presentation produced by some multimedia stu-

dents 

 English Language – Students enjoyed international food served by English language students in tradi-

tional costume. 

 Aviation - Come Fly with Air TAFE – Students could check out the brand new cabin simulation pods and 

explore a career in flight or ground operations. 

 Commercial Cookery – Students raced around C Block with challenging food activities and participated in 

a cup cake decorating class then taste test the finished product. 

 Animal Studies – Students got to interact with various animals on campus 

 Make Up – Students were engaged in special effects make up workshops 

https://www.griffith.edu.au/pathways/guests-program
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MAKE ONLINE PAYMENTS 
It is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for stu-

dents, via a secure payment page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or 

MasterCard credit or debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page of the schools 

website (www.banorapnt-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) by selecting $ Make a payment. 

 

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, 

sales to students and creative and practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). 

There is also a category called Other this to cover items not covered in the previous headings, Other 

can be used to make a complete payment of a school invoice. 

 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

the students name, and 

class and reference number OR 

the students name, and 

date of birth. 

 

Please do not pay for uniforms online as the uniform shop is privately owned.  

 

These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within 

the payment system. There is also the option to enter the Student Registration Number and Invoice 

number if you are aware of them, these are optional fields OR there is also the option to enter the 

Student Registration Number and Invoice number these are not used at our school, please leave 

blank. 

 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details 

are captured in a secure manner, these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is pro-

cessed. Receipts can be emailed and/or printed. 

 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your 

child’s account. As a receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be 

issued by the school. 

 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact 

the School Administration Office. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS 

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK 

 

The next P&C Meeting  

will be held on 
 

Monday 7 December 
 

at 7.00PM DST 
All new parents are most welcome to come along 

to support your child’s school  

and meet other parents!  

We would love to see you! 

 

HELP! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents, if your child has some 

school shorts that are no longer 

required and you are happy to 

donate them back to the school, 

the Support Unit would GREATLY 

appreciate these! 
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SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY NEWS 
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SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY NEWS 

Christmas Tree Sales 
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SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

If your child or teen has difficulties with anxiety or 

just seems to have too many worries, we would like 

to introduce you to BRAVE Self-Help – an interac-

tive, online program for the prevention and treat-

ment of childhood and adolescent anxiety.  It was 

developed by a group of researchers from the Uni-

versity of Queensland and now, with the support of 

beyondblue, this program is now freely available to 

all young people aged 8 -17 years old who are living 

in Australia.  

BRAVE Self-Help provides strategies for children 

and teenagers to better cope with their worries. 

There are 4 programs available, one for children 

aged 8-12 years, one for teenagers aged 12-17 

years and one for parents of children at these ages 

respectively. The program can be accessed as often 

as you like, from the comfort of your own home. For 

more information, or to register for the program, 

please visit www.brave4you.psy.uq.edu.au.    

http://www.brave4you.psy.uq.edu.au
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We now endeavour to email our School Newsletter to parents directly to their email address. Our goal is to have our 

Newsletter a paperless one. We would appreciate it if you would update us with changes to your email address in order 

for us to keep you in the loop. Please fill in the section below and have your child bring it to the front office. 

 

Our fortnight Newsletter is available on our website at www.banorapnt-h.schools.nsw.edu.au   

 

Student Name/s: ______________________________________________________Year: ___________________ 

Email Address School Newsletter to be forwarded to: _____________________________________________ 

 

The school is installing a new roll marking/sms network system which requires up to date changes in email addresses 

and mobile telephone numbers of carers/parents. If you have changed your mobile in the past and feel you may not 

have informed the school would you please complete this form along with the email address. 

 

Student Name ...................................................................................................................  Year: ........................................  

 

Father’s Mobile No. ....................................................................  Mother’s Mobile No. ......................................................  

 

Home Telephone No. .................................................................  Emergency Contact No. .................................................  

 

Comments ..................................................................................  .........................................................................................  

CHANGE OF INFORMATION 

PARENT EMAIL ADDRESS 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=school%20books&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fredlandschoolzone.com.au%2F&ei=movRVMSMKcPVmgWUqIDABA&bvm=bv.85076809,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNF51SsTtN6qKmvl3sYfXVSZgWDtxQ&ust=1423105258369

